
Ivinghoe Parish Council 
Minutes of the Annual Meeting of Ivinghoe Parish Council held 

at Ivinghoe Town Hall on Tuesday 1st June 2021 at 8.25pm. 
 

 

PRESENT: 
Ivinghoe Parish Councillors K Groom, C Bamber, S Bexson, C Ketteridge, S Lott, P Jellis and P 

Roach. 

 

Buckinghamshire Councillors P Brazier and D Town. 

 

Ivinghoe Parish Clerk Mrs B Knight. 

 

Five members of the public. 

 

 

1  Attendance and Apologies. 

Apologies were received from Carole Tarrant and Brian Rogers. 

 

2  Chairman’s Opening Remarks. 

The Chairman opened the meeting and welcomed everyone and said she was proud 

that Ivinghoe Parish Council adapted to online meetings and the response to the 

Covid pandemic.  During the last twelve months Ivinghoe Lawn has a new wildflower 

area and new playground fencing.  Ivinghoe Aston play area has a new accessible 

gate and new streetlights have been installed across the parish.  The Ivinghoe 

Councillors have represented the parish at Community Board Meetings, and she feels 

disappointed that the Ben Hamilton Bailee/Ivinghoe Traffic Calming Scheme has not 

started.   

 

3  To approve the minutes of Ivinghoe Parish Meeting held in 2019. 

  The minutes from 2019 were signed. 

 

4  Report from Buckinghamshire Councillors Brazier and Town. 

  The reports were received in the earlier Parish Council meeting.  

 

5  Public Question Time. 

A High Street resident expressed interest in starting a Neighbourhood Watch Scheme 

for the High Street – the Chairman welcomed the idea and the supplied details of the 

volunteers in Cheddington and the Clerk gave her the Thames Valley Alert Scheme 

Co-Ordinator’s contact details.  

 

Reports were available from Poor’s Lands Charity (Reg Charity No 203354), Ivinghoe 

Town Hall (Reg No 300287) and Thames Valley Police. 

 

 

 

 


